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MINUTES OF ELLOWES HALL TENANT’S & RESIDENT’S ASSOCIATION

PUBLIC MEETING

held at The British Legion Club,

Ruiton Street, Dudley.

Thursday 11 October 2012 – 7.15pm start.

PRESENT:

As attendance list
APOLOGIES:

Kate Jones (Housing Manager) Cllrs Wright & Turner 

 
1
Welcome & Introduction

Chair welcomed everyone.
2
Apologies

As above.

3
Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising.

Unfortunately due to technical issues minutes were unable to be produced however CBa will send the last Public Meeting minutes by email.
4
Housing Managers – Patch Report


Louise Robson was pleased to report that there are no undue issues within the area she covers on the TRA patch and therefore requested any questions from those present.
5
Q&A session
Wooden type bollards have suddenly appeared in Boundary Crescent on one of the pavements which has caused a problem for the refuse vehicles to negotiate that part of the Crescent. It was also stated that a complaint has been put in about them but felt that it had not been taken seriously.  Would also like to know why these bollards have been position there in the first place.  

LR stated that she was not aware of the issue of any job being put through and would look into the matter immediately.
With regards to the complaint Cllr Branwood would look into this and also contact Cllr Wright for an update and report back directly to the TRA with any information.

Dog fouling is a problem all around the TRA area however a complaint had been sent to CBa in regards to Wood Road where the situation is quite bad.  

LR stated that she will ensure that the area is classed as a “hot spot” and that patrols will be put in place.

Concern that contractors are not identifying themselves clearly, not wearing either uniforms or showing ID cards and in some cases are not using the correct equipment when arriving to complete jobs.

Both LR & Cllr Branwood stated that at all times ID’s should be either on show or shown and that no contractors should arrive without the appropriate equipment. Both stated that this will be looked into immediately.

Quite harsh and abrupt letters are being sent out to first time rent arrears which has caused upset. This does not seem the correct procedure for first time offenders and those who are constantly in arrears seem to be “getting away with it”.  CBa requested that although they may be standard letters that are sent could not the first time offenders receive a more “reminder letter” before there is a need for more abrupt letters to be sent out.

LR confirmed that the letters are standard and would take a look at letters sent out and request for them to be reviewed.

Kate Jones Patch report handed out.
NB: A new gardening scheme has been introduced for older and vulnerable tenants who need a one-off garden clearance and or ongoing maintenance.

Contact details: 01384 818369 to request an application form and return to Solus House, Goodrich Mews, Upper Gornal, Dudley, West Midlands DY3 2FH.

TRA committee confirmed that if anyone is not sure or unable to make contact then please let them know and they will help with the above proceudre as best as they can.
6
Sgt Rob Simpson, Police, Sedgley – Update on current issues.


Sgt Simpson stated how important it is to request to see ID’s from any “officials” who knock on your door even if it is Police, be safe and sure.

Reported that from October 2012 to March 2013 there will be 2 dispersal notices put in place – one will cover Summer Lane, Abbey Street, Sainsbury and up to the Five Ways covering the Youth Club. The other will cover Five Ways, Lake Street, Turner Street.

The above is due to the build up of groups in the village and other areas.  Sgt Simpson stated that they are aware of certain people and are keeping a close watch on these and taking appropriate steps as and when necessary.


Question asked on what steps are being taken with regards to car racing especially down Wood Road.


Sgt Simpson requested if possible to take down registration numbers and pass onto the Police who will visit the offender who will  be cautioned and informed of the consequences if this continues.  In some cases the car can be in the name of the parents and therefore the parents are then cautioned.


CCTV is still not in place in the Village how long will it be before it is replaced?


Camera had stopped working and hopefully this has now been rectified and will be put back in the next 2 weeks.


Air rifles have once again been heard in Cotwall End Valley.


This was reported and the Fire Arms Patrol car arrived but the culprits had disappeared.
7
Group Feedback


DFTRA

There have been quite a lot of workshops taking place at the DFTRA meetings with Dudley Council which has given the TRAs the chance to put forward thoughts and issues towards the new processes that are being put in place.


Four of the committee members attended a TRA conference in September where all of the Dudley TRAs representatives where present.  We hope that by attending these types of workshops that this will help towards making the new processes more efficient.


PATIENT’S PANEL 


Chris Bate and Julie Pitt are now on the Panel Group at Bull Steet Clinic.  This is quite a challenging panel and both CBa and JP will update all as and when they can.


From the last meeting JP informed all that a survey will be available from November and requested that when attending the doctors please take the time to complete if you are approached.
8
AOB


CBa handed out a flyer on the new regulations which will be in place in 2013 for anyone who is on benefits and especially to note the information on the bedroom tax.


Also handed out information on the publicity campaigns for the new West Midlands Police & Crime Commissioner elections taking place on the 15 November 2012.


Chair gave feedback on the litter pick which took place on the 6 October which was once again successful over 20 bags where collected and 25 cubs & scouts plus volunteers where present.   Would like to say a big thank you to WE for organising the help from 2nd Lower Gornal St James’s Scout Group who have been there to help us for the 3rd year running.   These young people are a delight to be with and without there hard work we could not cover the whole of the area in one day.

Would also like to thank the head teacher, Mr Griffiths, for his support once again for organising the litter pick on Friday 5 October and covering Ellowes Road and Stickley Lane.

Request for change of name of TRA


It has been requested that Ellowes Hall Tenant’s & Resident’s Association name be changed slightly.  This is due to the fact that the name itself is very misleading in that it would appear to be only representing a specific area rather than the whole of the area that is covered.   Therefore we would like to officially rename to Ellowes Hall & Area Tenant’s & Resident’s Association.


A vote was taken and all was in favour, therefore EJ will now request a change of name and if this is approved will then look into changing the bank details with EL.


Our next newsletter will be published in January 2013.
9
Date, time & venue of next Meeting 

The British Legion, Ruiton Street, Lower Gornal, Dudley


17 January 2013 starting at 7.15pm

Meeting closed 9.00pm
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